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Tuesday, on a perfect spring day, Perquimans County High School Juniors and Seniors were able to 

witness the results of drinking and driving at a mock car crash staged at the high school.  Juniors and 

Seniors assembled in the auditorium to hear three speakers before the mock crash.  The speakers were 

introduced by Alli Copeland.  The first was Cala Robertson, who read an actual Victim Impact Message.  

 

Next on the program was Jason Smith from the North Carolina Department of Health and Human 

Services.  In addition to talking about alcohol and its effects on the body, he talked about the need to 

make good choices; not drinking, not driving nor being in a car with someone who has been drinking.  

Jason brought with him a Breath Alcohol Testing (BAT) Mobile Unit. 

 

The last speaker was Andrew Womble, District Attorney for the First Prosecutorial District of North 

Carolina.  As Cayce Copley, a Senior said, ñé he got right to the point.ò  As the District Attorney stated, 

he would be the one prosecuting any criminal offenses.  After closing remarks by Mr. Wayne Price, 

Principal, students adjourned to the parking lot to witness the crash. 

 

The incident began with a 911 call by Makayla Williams.  First responders began arriving on the scene to 

extricate and treat the victims.  The driver failed a field sobriety test, was arrested and taken to the 

Magistrateôs Office.  One victim was transported to the hospital, while another was airlifted by 

Nightingale Air Ambulance Service.  The fourth victim was deceased and transported to the funeral home 

by Miller & Van Essendelft.  Ceo Riddick, Senior, said ñItôs scary to think of what could happenò and that 

you have to be ñmindful of other peopleò.  Sandra Rennie, Junior, said she learned that ñYou are 

responsible for the safety of everyone in the carò.    

 

After the crash was concluded, students toured the Blood Alcohol Testing (BAT) Mobile Unit.  This unit, 

one of seven operational units in the State, can process up to three drivers at a time.  It includes a 

Magistrateôs Court to process arrestees on the scene.  Besides working with law enforcement agencies, the 

units participate in community events and alcohol awareness programs.   

 

Thanks to all of those who made this event successful:  District Attorneyôs Office, Hertford Fire 

Department, Miller & Van Essendelft Funeral & Cremation Providers, Morris Auto Salvage, NCDHHS, 

Perquimans County High School Fire Academy, Nightingale Regional Air Ambulance, and Perquimans 

Sheriffôs Office. 
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